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Dear Parent/Carers  
Dear parents and carers 
How can it be that it is the end of term 1 already?  
Every year we comment on how much we fit into 10 weeks of school! Once again, our students and teachers 
have demonstrated their commitment to setting high standards, producing quality work and trying to achieve 
their own personal goals. Hopefully all families that attended the recent interviews and three-way 
conferences have heard about the areas that their children are doing well in, how they can improve in other 
areas and know how to support their child with achieving their aspirational goals for term 2. We value this 
very important partnership between home and school and thank you for making the time to meet with your 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ next term, please contact the class teacher. 
5/6 Camp 
Last week our 5/6 students experienced a wonderful enrichment opportunity at camp Borambola. The 
children were able to participate in a range of outdoor activities that challenged them, excited them, possibly 
ΨǎŎŀǊŜŘΩ ŀ ŦŜǿ but mostly produced lots of laughter!  The children were focusing on team work, developing 
their independence and collaboration as they engaged in the program activities, shared cabins, prepared and 
cleaned the dining room and organised their own belongings throughout the camp. The students had many 
opportunities to use the IƴǉǳƛǊȅ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀǎǎŜǘ ƻŦ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ΨǎŜƭŦ-managerΩ ƛƴ the camp environment and 
hopefully they brought home all their possessions. The children were congratulated on their manners and 
FRIENDS values by the Borambola staff. Thank you to the year 5/6 teachers for spending time away from your 
own families to attend camp and Mrs Jackie Herrick for her organisation. Look for some photos on the CPS 
Facebook page! 
ANZAC  
The Year 4 SRC Representative students attended the Combined Schools ANZAC and Peace Ceremony at 
Eddison Park last week. The ceremony was conducted by the Woden Valley Sub ς Branch of the RSL and was 
supported by the ACT Education Directorate and Community Services. The program has been conducted since 
1990 and is based on the traditional ANZAC ceremony. The SRC student representatives participated in the 
official laying of wreaths at the Obelisk at Eddison Park and were accompanied by Mrs Simpson and Miss 
Puleston.  
The Sub-Branch has also been conducting an ANZAC Essay Competition for year 5/6 students since 2001. Once again, 
our year 5/6 students were invited to write an essay on the topic - What is Australian Heroism in conflict and war? 
Our school entered essays into this competition. The essays were judged by a panel comprised of members 
of the Sub-Branch and a representative of ACT Education. The winners of the competition were announced 
at the ANZAC and Peace Ceremony. We are very proud to announce that Caitlin Bissett has won first prize. 
Her prize includes a plaque, medallion and $250 to go towards her education.  /ŀƛǘƭƛƴΩǎ Ŝǎǎŀȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
published on the ACT Directorate website. We look forward to Caitlin receiving her prize at the school 
assembly. 

 
  
  
 
 
 
 

Holidays 
  We wish all children and their families a safe and relaxing school holiday. Please remember to play, ride and 

walk safely during the holidays. We continue to have worried ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ΨƴŜŀǊ ƳƛǎǎŜǎΩ 
with students as they ride their scooters and bikes to and from school. The holidays are a great time to walk 
or ride with your children in the local neighbourhood to reinforce correct road safety rules and improve their 
safe road crossing practices! 

 
  Happy holidays to everyone! 

 
Kathy  and staff  



Principal ôs Awards 
Week 8 
 

KPA  
Thomas George - an enthusiastic attitude when in reading groups 

Rachel Penton - consistently displaying Chapman FRIENDS values 
 

KAR  
Maddox Owen - trying her best and having a never give up attitude 

Oscar Ruiseco - great thinking when solving addition problems 
 

KLE 
Piper May - excellent effort in all learning tasks 

Isaac Brown - expressive recounts about family events 
 

KJP   
Asha Carter - your wonderful illustrations in your journal 

Isaac Yihong - trying hard with your writing 
 

1ER 
Lucy Johnson - using amazing adjectives in her writing 

Ben Jacey - excellent work in skip counting by 2s, 5s, 10s 
 

1LD 

Evie McKendry - displaying wonderful improvement in her recount writing 

George Handley - working extra hard to become successful at skip counting 
 

1JM 

Charlie Carroll - always being a positive and enthusiastic class member 

Shayla-May Williams - ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ΨōǳƳǇ ǳǇΩ ƘŜǊ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ 
 

1AJ 
Olivia Harrington - working hard to reach her writing goals 

Annabelle Henry - her confident delivery of her active living presentation 
 

2ME 

Sebastian Von Brandenstein - showing a never give up attitude in his learning 

Blake Sciberras - writing a detailed recount of our trip to the cotter 
 

2OM 

All Students in 2OM - your enthusiastic participation on our Cotter Dam Excursion! 
 

2MS 

Ella Spiteri - developing her resilience and having a positive attitude 

Solomon Quinn - an excellent effort with his writing and spelling 
 

2JS 
Katana Wulf - ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ΨŎŀƴ Řƻ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜΩ 

Dominic Jones - always producing high quality work  
 

3SB  
Kian St Sauver - writing detailed and interesting narratives 

Max Spiller - using excellent expression when reading 
 

 
 



 
 
3DC  
Mika Hiltunen - consistent effort in all learning 
Mackenzie Williams - positive attitude to all class activities 
 

3MC 

Jack Smith- being a great self manager and completing quality work at all times 

Mila Doublier- great active participation in all reading group activities 

 

3RH  
May Ackland - the careful way you are arranging your words when creating your orientation 
Thomas Ringwood - the improvements you are making to your work during Word Study 

 

4DH 

Gabby Burrows - displaying an outstanding work ethic 

William Campbell - consistently completing work to a high standard 

tƘƻŜƴƛȄ hΩIŀƭƭƻǊŀƴ - always being a Chapman FRIEND 

 

4KT 
!ǊŎƘƛŜ hΩIŀǊŜ - his positive attitude towards all school activities 

Lizzy Ursich - persevering with challenging maths problems 

Lily Tapp - ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōǳƳǇ ǳǇ ƘŜǊ ŀǳǘƻōƛƻƎǊŀǇƘȅ ǘƻ ŀ Ψ[ŜƎŜƴŘŀǊȅΩ ƭŜǾŜƭ 

 

4RG 

Ben Nicholson - sharing his thoughts and ideas during Wellbeing lessons 

Isla Ozolins- always putting in an effort to bump-up her work 
Aspen Maier - always using excellent expression while reading 

 

5/6RG 

Susannah Ball - showing integrity and honesty by returning lost items to their owners 
Oscar Briggs - showing excellent problem solving skills to solve a mathematical shift-code task 
 

5/6RL 
Tyson Clarey - improved positive self talk! Well done 

Lukas Muir - a mature and articulate approach to 3way interviews  

 

5/6KW 

William Cooper - working hard to improve his strategies for adding and subtracting in maths 

 

5/6BW 

Ava Hall - an excellent start to Year 6 - focused + diligent 
Odin Morris Barrow - being a great role model for the class 

 

5/6DK   
Henry McPherson - his persuasive text on building a VR room at Chapman Primary 

Marco Condipodero - his use of hyperbole to bump up his persuasive texts 

 

5/6DR 

Regan Willimott - an innovative automaton design  

Mitchell Ramsay - ΨōǳƳǇƛƴƎ ǳǇΩ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ǿƻǊƪ  

Sophie Walker - identifying ethos, pathos and logos in advertising 

 
 



School Photos ð Term 2 
All Chapman Primary students will have their school photograph taken in week 2 of term 2. The individual 
photograph envelopes for each student and information regarding payment details was sent home last week 
with each child.  
There will also be an opportunity for CPS sibling/family photographs to be taken on photo days. Families that 
wish to have a CPS sibling/family photograph taken will have to collect an order and payment envelope from 
the front office.  We request that these orders are sent in before Friday 3rd May to allow time for a list to be 
created and to ensure all sibling/ family photos can be taken in the allocated time.  
 

Dates: 
Tuesday 7th May ς Frogs & Spots (pre-ǎŎƘƻƻƭŜǊΩs), Year 5/6 classes and 2019 Year 6 graduating group, 3SB & 
3RH, Yr 5 & 6 Band, all other groups (Choir, SRC, Power Rangers, Enviro Squad, Gardening Gurus) and Family 
photos (Frogs, Spots & Year 5/6 siblings). 
 
Wednesday 8th May ς all students K-4 classes & most sibling/family photos 
 
Thursday 9th May ς Turtles & Stripes (pre-ǎŎƘƻƻƭŜǊΩs) & some preschool family photos 
 
 

Please note: Some P-6 group or family photos may need to be taken on Tuesday 7th May, or Wednesday 8th or 
Thursday 9th May. Having your children at school on all of these dates will ensure they are included in all 
photos. Pre-schoolers will be photographed with their siblings on their preschool day. 
 

2020 Enrolments for ACT Public Schools - Preschool, Primary, High School and College  
Initial Enrolment Consideration period opens 6am Monday 29 April 2019 
Initial Enrolment Consideration period closes 5pm Friday 7 June 2019 
Initial responses sent out from 29 July 2019 via email 
  

To enrol, you are required to submit an online enrolment.  Online enrolments are submitted via the Education 
Directorate:  www.education.act.gov.au 
 

Current Preschool Parents: If your child is currently enrolled in the Chapman Preschool you are not required 
to submit an enrolment for Kindergarten, your child is automatically enrolled in Chapman Primary 
Kindergarten for the following year.  
 

Procedures for Use of Mobile Phones  
!ǘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ .ƻŀǊŘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ tƻƭƛŎȅ ŦƻǊ ΨtǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ¦ǎŜ ƻŦ aƻōƛƭŜ tƘƻƴŜǎΩ ǿŀǎ ǊŀǘƛŦƛŜŘΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ tƻƭƛŎȅ 
is outlined below: 
Chapman Primary School is aware that for safety reasons students may need to be in contact with their 
parents, carers or guardians after school hours.  

¶ If there is a need to bring a mobile phone to school, it should be switched off between 8.50am and 
3.00pm and is not to be used during the day.  

¶ Phones should be handed to the Front Office or ƪŜǇǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ōŀƎ during the day.  

¶ If a parent, carer or guardian needs to make urgent contact with his/her child during the school day, 
the Front Office staff should be contacted. The message will be immediately passed to the appropriate 
person.  

¶ Front Office staff will also make phone contact with parents as necessary. 

¶ If a child is found to be using their phone during school hours, he/she will be requested to hand their 
phone to an executive teacher. An arrangement for collection of the phone will be made by the 
executive teacher with parent/carer.  

¶ No liability will be accepted by the school in the event of loss or damage of a mobile phone. 
 
Chapman Primary School Mobile Phone Policy  

http://www.education.act.gov.au/
http://www.chapmanps.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0004/442723/Mobile_Phone_Policy_2019.pdf


Preschool  
We have almost completed the first term at preschool and it is lovely to see the pre-schoolers making new 

friends and engaging with the routines and learning experiences. The pre-schoolers visited the bus wash last 

ǿŜŜƪ ŀƴŘ ƘŀŘ Ŧǳƴ ǊƛŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ ōǳǎΣ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ά{Ǉƻǘǘƻέ ŀƴŘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎ ǿŀǎƘΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ 

and grandparents who were able to come with us; without your support we would not be able to offer these 

excursions. 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǊŘŜǊŜŘ Iƻǘ /Ǌƻǎǎ .ǳƴǎΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ǘƘŜƳ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅΦ 

We would like to wish everyone a safe and restful holiday and look forward to another fun and exciting term. 

The Preschool Staff 

²Ŝ ǎŀǿ ōǳǎŜǎ ǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎ άƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭέ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ōǳǎŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƭŜŜǇƛƴƎ - we had to wake them up!                         

                                                         

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Preschool Team 
 

Kindergarten  ð The Garden  

Kindergarten have been practising their excellent Maths skills and exploring the numbers 1-20. We have been 
writing numbers, making patterns, rolling dice, ordering numbers and playing games. We love that maths can 
be so much fun!  
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are very excited to share our home-made Easter hats at our parade this Thursday. 
 
 
 
 

 
Regards 
Prue Anderson, Libby Emerson, Jen Puleston and Allie Rainsford & Tessa Van Der Hoek 
 



Welcome to Year 1  ð Galaxy One  

Galaxy One has continued to work hard this past fortnight! 
As part of our art lesson last week students designed their very own hot air balloons. We talked about the hot 
air balloons we have been seeing over Canberra each morning as well as how artists use line and colour to 
create art. After initial designs were drawn, students used water colours to add bright colours to their art and 
finished by making their sky background.   

 
On Tuesday, each class participated in a Touch Football clinic. Students learnt to play the ball, pass the ball 
and how to play the position of dummy half in a game of touch. A very big thank you to Amanda Corbett 
όIŀƴƴŀƘΩǎ ƳǳƳύ ŦƻǊ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎƭƛƴƛŎǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ƘŀŘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘΦ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This term, we have been starting each day with a range of fine motor activities. Students begin these tasks 
independently as soon as they walk into the classroom. We will continue our fine motor program in Term 2. 
Here are some pictures of fine motor fun!  

 

 
 
We hope you all have a lovely break over the holidays and look forward to seeing you all in Term 2!  
 
Lauren Daniel, Jane Mahar, Ethan Robson and Amy Jager 
 



Year 2 ð The Animators  
Year 2 have continued our wonderings about water through experiments and recording of our observations 

ǳǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ р ǎŜƴǎŜǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƘƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ ǘŀǎƪǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΦ Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ 

how confident the students are becoming with their presentations. We have been rehearsing for our 

Assembly which will be on tomorrow in the school hall, starting by 12.10pm. We hope to see you there.  

           

         

 

 

 

 

 

Have an enjoyable safe break. 

Jen Swift, Olivia Maidment, Mark Edmunds and Mark Shiels 

Year 3 ð The Outback  

 
During this term we have been developing our ICT skills.  We have 

been learning touch typing, logging in to our Google Drive and Google 

classroom and completing viewing tasks.  Our whole cohort will be 

looking forward to learning how to upload videos to our Seesaw 

journals soon so that our 

families can see us in 

action.   

 

 

We have also been spending a lot of time this term to write a 

quality narrative.  At the moment we are publishing our work, 

ready to share. 

Year 3 team, 

Rachel Holdway, Melina Clark, Sheridan Brill, Fiona Duncan, Jenny Chatkeo and Trish Foster.  

 



The Daily Prophet (AKA Year 4)  
     

We have had plenty of highlights this term in Hogwarts! We have been learning 

about science experiments, bike safety, coding, drama, photography, fixed and 

growth mindset and autobiographies. We also learnt about the identity of 

students in Year 4 and read Harry Potter!  

 
 

 

 

                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for reading the Daily Prophet.  

 

From: Dean ôHagridõ Howell, Kat ôDumbledoreõ Tirzins  and Rheannon ôFlitwickõ 

Gibbs. 

During our rotations we have been 

doing coding, drama and 

photography. Here we are trying to 

take some interesting perspective 

photography!  

 
 

During our bike safety program, 

we were learning how to safely 

ride bikes and scooters. A 

reminder to Year 4 students to 

bring their bike to school on 

Friday for our end of term bike 

ride!  

 

As part of our inquiry on how the 

Earthõs surface can change over 

time, we have been doing science 

experiments. These are our 

stalagmite and stalactite 

experiments!  

Year 4 ð Hogwarts  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



Yr 5/6 ð Rockstars  
 

The much anticipated 5/6 camp was held last week and was a huge success. We had 147 eager students and 8 
staff set off for the two and half hour drive to Borambola outdoor education centre, 25km east of Wagga 
²ŀƎƎŀΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ΨōŀƎƎŜŘΩ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōǳƴƪǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ 
Students were encouraged to challenge themselves at camp and were given the key points of independence, 
team building and resilience to focus on. Upon our return the students were asked to reflect on camp and 
their focus goals.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Being resilient by Monique Heritage 

Something I remember from camp was when I was resilient when someone threw a big chunk of mud in my 
ƘŀƛǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƳǳŘ ǊǳƴΦ L ǿŀǎ ǊŜǎƛƭƛŜƴǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƳŀŘ L Ƨǳǎǘ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ŦǳƴƴȅΧΧΦΦ ǎƻ L Ǉǳǘ 
more mud in my hair. Oh, and then I rolled around in the mud like a pig. This was such a great experience.  
My favourite actiǾƛǘȅ ǿŀǎ ōȅ ŦŀǊ ǘƘŜ ƳǳŘ ǊǳƴΦ L ƭƻǾŜŘ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŘŘȅ L ƎƻǘΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ŦǳƴΗ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ōƛǘ 
ƻŦ Ƴȅ ōƻŘȅ ƴƻǘ ŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ƛƴ ƳǳŘΗ L Ǝƻǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀǇƳŀƴΩǎ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ !/¢ tǳōƭƛŎ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎΩ 
Instagram page. I wish I could do it all over again!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Being independent by Henry McPherson 

I really liked camp this year. I was really good at mostly everything but was still challenged. The cabins could 
have been better though as I was kept up all night by my cabin mates. Overall though I had a great time at 
camp.            
I was really good at being independent because I kept my belongings tidy, listened to instructions, made a 
really comfortable bed for myself and challenged myself a lot with each of the activities. My favourite activity 
on camp had to be the mud run. I had never done a mud run before and surprisingly, I was really good at it. I 
really liked climbing up the muddy mound and then sliding down it. I actually liked everything at camp, 
including the bus ride. 
 


